
 

 

SHEFFIELD CITY COUNCIL 
 

INDIVIDUAL CABINET MEMBER DECISION RECORD 
 
  
The following decision was taken on 30 May 2017 by the Cabinet Member for 
Infrastructure and Transport. 
 

 
Date notified to all members: Wednesday 31 May 2017 
 
The end of the call-in period is 4:00 pm on Tuesday 6 June 2017 
 
Unless called-in, the decision can be implemented from Wednesday 7 June 2017 
 

 
 

1. TITLE 

 Non-City Centre Parking Developments 

2. DECISION TAKEN 

 Proposed tariff changes set out in the report will help to better manage parking 
demand in areas and times when demand is demonstrably and dramatically 
outstripping supply.  
 
The Cabinet Member therefore resolves that:- 
 

· The hourly tariff within the Non-City Centre Parking Zone be increased to 
70p per hour, with a maximum daily charge of £4.50 where time limits allow; 

 

· in the Highfield Controlled Parking Zone only, tariffs be reduced to a 
maximum of £2.80 for the full charging period of 8am to 6.30pm in the 
current 10 hour maximum stay bays and that the 10 hour maximum stay 
restriction be removed in these bays; 
 

· the free parking period available to motorists in the Non-City Centre Parking 
Zone be extended to 20 minutes;  

 

· these tariff changes above, which are detailed in Appendix B of the report, 
be implemented as soon as practicable and these revised pay and display 
tariffs be kept in place until any future amendment be agreed  
 

· any increased surplus parking income which may arise from the tariff 
changes proposed in this report are to be used in developing proposed 
parking initiatives which will be the subject of further reports; and 
 

· no changes to the city centre tariffs or parks car parks tariffs are made. 
 
 

3. Reasons For Decision 
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 It is anticipated that the proposed tariff changes set out in the report will help by 
better managing parking demand in areas and at times when demand is regularly 
and demonstrably outstripping supply. 

4. Alternatives Considered And Rejected 

 The Council could maintain its current tariffs. This would not address the excess 
demand parking issues outlined in the report. 
 
The Council could make higher and more widespread increases in tariffs, but, with 
the information available, these are not thought to be appropriate. 

5. Any Interest Declared or Dispensation Granted 

 None 

6. Respective Director Responsible for Implementation 

 Executive Director, Place 

7. Relevant Scrutiny Committee If Decision Called In 

 Economic and Environmental Wellbeing Scrutiny Committee 
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